
July 26, 2013 

 

To: 

Yoshitaka Shindo, Minister for Internal Affairs and Communications 

Tadaaki Maeda, Chairman of Radio Regulatory Council 

Hiroomi Kira, Director General of the Telecommunications Bureau 

 

From: 

Masayoshi Son, CEO & President, Wireless City Planning Inc. 

 

 

File of Complaint and Request for Disclosure of Information 

 

 

With respect to the final recommendation given at the 995th Radio Regulatory Council 

(RRC) Meeting regarding the “Authorization of Establishment Plans for Specified Base 

Stations for Upgrading of Broadband Wireless Access (BWA) Systems,” Wireless City 

Planning Inc. (WCP) objects to the final recommendation as the RRC did not 

appropriately evaluate WCP’s application in an objective and fair manner from a 

technical perspective. WCP also questions the validity of the recommendation process in 

light of media reports stating that the authorized carrier was effectively chosen before 

the actual RRC deliberations took place. Based on these concerns about the RRC’s 

effectiveness, WCP hereby issues an official File of Complaint as follows. 

In conjunction, to establish that the evaluation process for WCP’s application was 

subjective and biased, WCP is hereby submitting a Request for Disclosure of 

Information as follows.  

If this File of Complaint is not accepted, WCP will consider measures in line with the 

Administrative Appeal Act and Administrative Case Litigation Act. 

 

1) File of Complaint (Requests) 

・ Extension to the Authorization of Establishment Plans for Specified Based Stations 

for Upgrading Broadband Wireless Access (BWA) Systems process 

・ Reconvening of RRC Meeting 

Hearings and deliberations should be conducted in a manner open to the public, 

allowing people to hear from the applicants directly rather than through indirect 

deliberations based on the review of subjective evaluation materials by a limited 
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number of supervisory officials at the Ministry of Internal Affairs and 

Communications (MIC). 

 

2) Request for Disclosure of Information 

・ WCP requests the disclosure of all information on persons related directly and 

indirectly to MIC’s authorization on this matter, including information on former 

MIC officials related to the application process (including “revolving door” former 

officials who now have positions at applicant companies), and their mobile phone 

call logs, meeting memorandum and materials, PC and mobile phone email  

records and all other materials related to the application and deliberation process 

of related personnel. 

 

 

Ends. 


